
 
 

2970 SCHNEIDER DR.- P.O. BOX 646 – ARNOLD, MISSOURI 63010 – (636) 296-0659 Fax (636) 296-4918  

RE: Service Line Identification  
 
 
Dear Customer,  
 
 
P.W.S.D #1 is required by the EPA/Missouri DNR to verify the water service line going into your 
home or business.  More information can be found on our website at 
https://pwsd1jeffco.com/lcrr-service-line-inventory.  
 
More information about EPA and DNR requiring this information can be found at the websites 
provided below.  
www.dnr.mo.gov/document-search/do-you-have-lead-service-line-pub3046/pub3046 
www.dnr.mo.gov/document-search/how-identify-your-water-service-line-material-pub3052 
  
Although we do not believe there are any lead lines in our system, we are required to send this 
notification to all service addresses with unknown service line material. We have not identified 
any lead in our system, but it is important for all consumers to read the health effects 
information provided below and follow the recommendations for reducing lead in your drinking 
water. The Health Effects of Lead can be found on this link: www.dnr.mo.gov/document-
search/lead-drinking-water-important-information-how-protect-your-health-pub2409/pub2409 
  
How to Reduce Lead in Drinking Water and other information, testing methods and steps to take 
to minimize exposure is at: www.epa.gov/safewater/lead 
 
If you have not already done so, please click HERE to fill out our customer survey as soon as 
possible. You can also email a picture of your service line to slim@pwsd1jeffco.org (be sure to 
include your service address in the subject line).  For further questions or to request help 
identifying your service line material, call 636-296-0659 or 
email customerservice@pwsd1jeffco.org. The lead service line inventory is a huge undertaking 
for our water system and your help is greatly appreciated. Please include your address in the 
subject line for any pictures you email.  
 
If you have already sent in your picture/survey, you do not have to send it again!  
 
 
The Department of Natural Resources may have low interest loan and grant funding if you 
choose to replace galvanized or lead lines on the customer side of the meter and in your home. 
It is called the Infrastructure, Investment and Jobs Act, better known as the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law.  
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Erin DeVore 
Executive Director 
Public Water Supply District No.1 of Jefferson County, MO 
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